
 

Town of Edgartown 

Selectboard 

June 10, 2024 

4:00 pm 

 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting 

Room of Town Hall. Members present were: Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret E. 

Serpa and Arthur Smadbeck. Also present was the Town Administrator James Hagerty. 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting and addressed the first item on the agenda 

which was an Emergency Sidewalk Repair ot 43 Pease Point Way South. Present was 

Highway Superintendent Allan deBettencourt.  

Mr. deBettencourt stated that this house was for sale and the town wanted a commitment to 

fix the sidewalk that was damaged during construction before it was sold. He asked that the 

work not be approved to be done until after September 16th.  

The Board agreed that a letter should be sent to the owners stating that repair of the 

sidewalk is expected and may happen after September 16th.  

Mr. Donaroma then moved on to the next item which was the Edgartown Comprehensive 

Emergency Management Plan. Present were Fire Chief Alex Schaeffer and Police Chief 

Bruce McNamee.  

Ms. Serpa moved to approve the plan and thanked everyone for their hard work. Mr. 

Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

Mr. Donaroma then addressed the next item on the agenda and Chief McNamee.  

Chief McNamee stated that Capt. Maciel was off duty and tried to help to save a gentleman. 

He was recognized with a commendation from Mass Fish and Wildlife.  

Ms. Serpa stated that he should be commended. The Board agreed.  

The Board approved the weekly warrant.  

The Board then made the following appointments and reappointments: 

Planning Board Alternate – Robbie Robinson 

Traffic Officers – Jake Wilson, Brian Torres, Kathleen DaSilva, Ryan Richardson, Colin 

Hurley, Ed Willoughby and Grabe Brito. 

Chief Schaeffer introduced Trulayna Rose to the Board as the new full time employee at the 

Fire Department.  

The Board voted to enact MGL 90B Section 12 and appoint all Police Officers of 

Edgartown as Harbor Patrol at the request of the Police Chief.  

The Board granted a request from the school to close parts of Robinson Rd. to traffic on 

June 17th for the School Field Day from 9am – 2pm.  

At 4:10 pm Mr. Smadbeck moved to go into Executive Session for the reason of discussion 

of pending litigation not to return to public session. Ms. Serpa seconded. The Board did a 

rollcall vote and all voted Aye.  Unanimous 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________________________       Administrative Assistant 

Michael J. Donaroma, Chair 

           

___________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

 

__________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

Selectboard 

 

Documents included in meeting: Agenda, Applications, Permits, Minutes and Warrants 


